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On July 11, we held an online Hyojeong CheonBo Event, the second online workshop among all the 

branch training centers. The workshop, which took about a month to prepare, brought tremendous grace 

to the more than 800 members from 25 countries who participated. 

 

In each participating country, the FFWPU national president took charge of the entire event from 

registration to hosting the ceremony. Prior to the start of the event, the International Workshop Team staff 

gathered at the Jeongshim Won Special Prayer Room to offer jeongseong in support of the online event, 

so that the special grace of the Jeongshim Won could be connected to those participating in each country. 

 

The event started at 9 a.m. with an opening prayer by Heavenly Africa Branch President Jin-hwa Chung. 

Then President Jin-hwa Chung and FFWPU for a Heavenly Africa Branch Training Center President 

Bakari Kamara gave opening remarks. After that, the chanyang session was held, which gave the 

participants their first chance in a long time to participate in chanyang, with a spirited chanyang session 

that was shared through video. Then there was time to liberate our ancestors who have waited for so long 

and special prayer session. 

 

The next part of the workshop was the Ancestor Blessing Ceremony. Synchronizing with the video 

transmitted from Korea, many participants were spiritually reborn and restarted their lives as they 

liberated and blessed their ancestors. The entire ceremony went smoothly according to the scheduled 

program. 

 

 
 

 


